August 18, 1997

The Middlesex Governing Body met in Special Session on August 18,1997 at 7:00 p.m. in the Conference Room of the Town Hall. The purpose of the meeting was to further discuss the matter of the sewer line being installed behind the homes on US264A West. Members present were Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, Commissioners Fred Hough, Naomi Powell, Isaac Lewis and Bascoe Lewis.

Guest present were Mr. & Mrs. J.L. McGee who reside in the area, and were concerned about the distance from the line being installed to the point of connection for them.

Mr. McGee asked the board to consider putting a four inch service line to within one hundred (100) feet of all the homes to be served there. Mr. McGee has two homes that will be served by the lines, one is approximately 182 feet and the other is 292 feet.

Commissioner Isaac Lewis moved to have the town to install the necessary lines to get the sewer service within one hundred (100) feet of connection point for the citizens along US264A, his motion died for the lack of a second.

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis moved to install the necessary lines to get the sewer service within two hundred (200) feet of the rear of the homes along US264A, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Fred Hough and carried unanimously.

Mayor Bissette asked Mr. McGee if he would sign a statement giving the town permission to Yupon his land to install the four inch service lines, and McGee stated that he would sign it.

Being no further business, Commissioner Powell moved to adjourn.

Peggy Bissette

Town Clerk

Mayor Bobby R. Bissette Commissioners Fred Hough Naomi Powell Isaac Lewis Bascoe Lewis